fire mitigation work, and grant money is allowing them to take advantage of a 50-50 match from the state to help pay for more mitigation work.

Pleasant View is the first neighborhood in the Wescott district to become a Firewise Community, and Ridings now hopes to help other neighborhoods in the We cott district to get organized in the same way.

The new station alerting system has been not purchased yet, Ridings said, because the district might have another alternative for funding it, so he has slowed down on the project while he does research.

Financial report

Marshall said the district's financial balances as of April 30 totaled \$1.4 million: People's National Bank \$266,000, Colorado Peak fund \$179,000, ColoTrust Fund \$439,000, and Wells Fargo Public Trust \$547,000. Marshall said there were no unexpected expenses in March or April.

The initial information gathering stage of the annual audit for 2012 is going smoothly, she said.

The next meeting will be held at 7 p.m. June 18 at Station 1, 15415 Gleneagle Drive. Meetings are normally held on

the third Tuesday of the month. Residents are always wel-

Tri-Lakes Monument Fire Protection District, May 22

Unexpectedly higher rates of tax money

By Bernard L. Minetti

Treasurer John Hildebrandt advised the Tri-Lakes Monument Fire Protection District board May 22 that monthly revenues continued to show significant increases. He said the extra money was significant, but a judgment on whether the tax revenues would continue increasing had not yet been made and the trend might be temporary.

Hildebrandt said that the district had received \$1.8 million or 44.66 percent of its annual budgeted property tax revenues through April. The Specific Ownership Taxes received were \$119,790 or 48.11 percent of the annual budget, with ambulance revenues at \$182,682 or 37.67 percent of projected income. All income levels had markedly surpassed the budgetary projections.

Administrative expenditures were high due to "onetime" insurance and medical exam expenses, and he said that these will "normalize" as the year progresses. He added that all line sub-total items were under budget except salaries, which had increased at a 4.08 percent monthly rate. No explanation was given for the increase in salaries. Medical equipment and uniforms had been over budget in March, but were now under budget for the year to date.

Specific Ownership Taxes were ahead of projections by 14.78 percent. Overall expenses were over budget by 0.98 percent or at the 37.41 percent. The board voted to accept the treasurer's report.

Hildebrandt asked about the status of the annual briefing of the board concerning the Health Insurance Portability and Accountability Act of 1996 (HIPPA). This legislation is described as, "To amend the Internal Revenue Code of 1986 to improve portability and continuity of health insurance coverage in the group and individual markets, to combat waste, fraud, and abuse in health insurance and health care delivery, to promote the use of medical savings accounts, to improve access to long-term care services and coverage, to simplify the administra-



Above (L to R): Tri-Lakes Fire Protection District Chief Christopher Truty is sworn in by board President Jacob Shirk. Truty succeeds Interim Fire Chief Bryan Jack. Photo by Bernard Minetti.



tion of health insurance, and for other purposes."

The board is required to participate in an extensive annual review of HIPPA, especially as related to personal privacy. No specific response was provided to Hildebrandt's query.

Hildebrandt asked about the impact of "Obamacare" on the district financial status. Fire Chief Christopher Truty said that the rules appeared to be changing on a weekly basis as they come out and that it seems that there will be some impact on the district. He added that the subject would be reviewed over the coming month.

Board President Jacob Shirk asked for an update on the Request for Proposals (RFPs) for the district's bookkeeping requirement. Truty said all three of the ap-



VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL

JUNE 10TH - 14TH 9 am to Noon

The Church @ Woodmoor Corner of Furrow & Hwy 105 For information Call 488-3200

'PRAYING THROUGH THE TOUGH TIMES" July 8 - 12, 9 am - noon



The Church at Woodmoor 18145 Furrow Rd.

Come learn more about prayer in a seminar called "PRAYING THROUGH THE TOUGH TIMES".

Tough times, we all have them. Perhaps you are in one of those times right now. It's often in tough times that we find it difficult to pray. When we need God most, we find it hard to talk with Him. Our "why me's" lead us into doubt, resentment, and finally a feeling of the absence of God. He hasn't left or changed, but we feel so terrible about ourselves or someone we love that it leads to the neglect of prayer, the time that we need Him most of all.

Come! Grieve your loss. Renew your faith. Heal your spirit through Prayer.

Call (719) 488-3200 to register

come to attend. Information: 488-8680.

Lisa Hatfield can be reached at lisahatfield@ocn.me.



15435 Gleneagle Dr. Ste. 210 Colorado Springs, CO 80921 719-596-3081

Offering:

- Clear Braces
- Braces & Invisalign for Children & Adults
- Multiple financing options
- Fun stylish Color Bands

SPECIAL OFFER ON BRACES!

Bring in this coupon and receive \$200 off your orthodontic fee! Discounts are taken off regular fee for new patients and cannot be

Call us today to set up a FREE Examination 719-596-3081

www.coloradospringsortho.com







A Quiet Bistro, A Lively Bar

Best Happy Hour in Town! Best Burgers Too! Dinner Mon-Sat Live music Saturdays Karaoke Fridays Brunch Sundays

Sundance Mountain Lodge 1865 Woodmoor Drive (just above 105 where the view is great!) (719)481-0808



Saturday, June 29 10 a.m. – 5 p.m. 7 p.m. Barn Dance

Sunday, June 30

9 a.m. - 5 p.m. pancake breakfast, hymn sing & more bluegrass)

The Church at Woodmoor

18125 Furrow Road thechurchatwoodmoor.org

Featuring Christian Bluegrass Artists! Free admission!

Saturday events include • Face Painting Trophied Car Show • Bounce House Cheyenne Mtn Zoo Van! 12-2 pm • Free pony rides 10 am-12 •No Pets Concessions On-Site • No alcohol please. Information: (719) 488-3200 Bring your lawn chair and umbrella!